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December 14, 2015 

 

M E M O R A N D U M 
 

To:  Brian Hunt, BSEACD 
From:  Tom Grimshaw 

Subject: Report of Meeting on December 11, 2015 
Thank you for the very productive meeting we had in your office last week. Shown below are 
items that I recall that we covered. 

1. Discussion of Halifax Ranch Air Photo Mapping. The recent field trip was discussed, and 
outcrops were confirmed. The air photo mapping for the ranch is essentially complete on 
the north side of the Blanco River. A visit is still needed on the south side of the Blanco 
(former Nance Ranch). 

2. Preparation of Mountain City Quad Map with BSEACD Data Points. Brian prepared a 
new version of the map with three codes, one for depth to Walnut, one for outcrops, and 
one for well records. Tom will print this map out in “tiles” and use it with air photo 
mapping to finalize the geologic map. 

3. Transfer of Air Photo Mapping to Topographic Base Map. Brian demonstrated a method 
using Google Earth and loading the topo map and the mapped air photos, and bringing 
the two together to help with manual placement of faults and geologic contacts.  

4. Blanco River Ranch Field (Former GLO Tract) Visit. Tom gave a status report on 
attempts to gain access. He covered conversations with George Reyes and Albert Cortez. 
Success in gaining access is still not assured. 

5. Barber Falls Field Visit. Earlier plans for a visit on December 16 were confirmed. We 
will meet at BSEACD offices at 9:00 am. 

6. Dropbox Maintenance. It was agreed to delete folders and files after they have been 
copied by Brian in order to reduce consumption of Brian’s Dropbox allocation. 

Did I miss or misconstrue anything? I seem to have misplaced the list of topics that we used in 
our discussions.  
 

 


